Ecclesfield Conservation Group
Written by Jim Percival on 2009-02-20



Abreviated Minutes of the Ecclesfield Conservation Group meeting held on Monday 16th February at 7:30 pm in the Stocks

Attendance

Chair: Keith Fish
Treasurer: Peter Barker

Secretary: Roger Tordoff [[image: image1.png]conservation ecclesheldi@amail com



]

Minutes Secretary: Jim Percival [[image: image2.png]|ames(@aiomatic. biz



]
Guests:

Members: Including the above, 15 Ecclesfield residents attended the meeting. Emails are sent to 33.

Actions to be taken

Next Meeting: The next meeting of the Conservation Group is to be held in the Stocks on Monday 16th. March 2009 at 7:30 pm.

Land Adjacent to the Park: Members interesting in joining the “Parks Group” and “In Bloom Group” to see if they want to maintain the land on St. Marys Lane can email A.M. on her usual e-mail address for details of the meeting [Since confirmed to be the morning of Saturday 7th March].

Traffic Issues: We unanimously decided that the traffic subcommittee should write to Sheffield City Council concerning the three traffic issues that the council were thought to be prepared to consider.

Mini-Mart: M.B. was asked to keep the Conservation Group informed of any action taken by Sheffield City Council over the enforcement order concerning the sign above the Mini-Mart. 

Christmas Tree: J..H. is hoping to source a permanent “Ecclesfield christmas tree”, but needs to solve various issues, some of which are described in the detailed minutes below.

New Projects: We are compiling a list of new projects which may merit grant applications. See the detailed minutes for suggestions so far. If anybody has any others, send them to K.F.

Building Protection: J.P. was asked to find out what townscape merit meant, and whether such designation could be used to protect some of the buildings discussed.

Actions Completed

Minutes of the last meeting: The Minutes of previous meeting were amended and approved [amended version is dated 2009-01-19, and available on http://conservation.ecclesfieldgroups.com ]

All planning applications from 2008-12-22 to 2009-02-09 were considered.

Resolutions Passed

None

In progress

Village Green: still requires someone to collate information and front the proposal, but there is a possibility of a meeting of interested members and St. Marys Church.

Finger post signs: Sheffield City Council are now desperate to finish this before their funding disappears at the end of March.

Town End Road: [Carried forward]. We still have some money available following the bulb planting - E.g. for a footpath.

Notes and Information

Village in Bloom: It was felt that Ecclesfield in Bloom should be more independent. The next meeting, which is in the Black Bull on Tuesday 2009-03-10.19:30 may therefore need to update its email address list, and perhaps decide on other arrangements.

Please contact K.F with any items for the agenda for the next meeting.

Detailed Minutes

Copies of the agenda were distributed, and points dealt with in the order listed thereupon. The numbers below therefore refer to the point numbers given in the agenda. In addition to these numbers, bold titles have been added to indicate topics discussed.

[1] We were welcomed by K.F. as Chairman

[2] Minutes: The previous minutes were amended by deleting P.B. from the list of people who volunteered for the traffic sub-committee, and substituting R.T.. The minutes were then approved.

[Apologies] G.M, A.M, and K.S could not attend the meeting and gave their apologies.

[3] K.F said that Matters arising would be dealt with in the Agenda.

[4] Ecclesfield in Bloom K.F. suggested that this had developed its own pattern and suggested that it should have its own separate identity. J.P. cautioned that whereas it was easy to contact members through the Conservation Group distribution list, it was harder to contact members of Ecclesfield in Bloom. K.F said that he did have some email addresses, from Ecclesfield in Bloom. It was therefore suggested that we check with the people attending the next meeting to ensure that the list was complete.

[5] Traffic issues. J.E. reminded us that the previous meeting had decided to form a traffic sub-committee. This was actually formed on 10th February, when I.D., L.Q., R.T., N.B, and G.M. got together to look at the two diverse letters we had received from the City Council. They compared the letter from Mr. Andy Mc.Vee which was positive, and the letter from Mr John Priestly, which was not so positive. It was felt that we had to narrow down the options because if we concentrate on the things we really want, we might get them through. Three issues emerged from all that the letters said. These were…

Firstly, the chance to do something on axle weights.

Secondly, the possibility of a crossing somewhere (where was not to be specified yet)

Thirdly, speed limit signs.

Some of the other issues, such as one way systems, are fighting against the wind. A one way system on Yew Lane for instance, was not going to be entertained.

The sub-committee therefore wanted to do something on the three issues. It might be useful to write a letter on the crossing for instance, to our Councillors, V.B. perhaps, expressing our concerns about Mill Road Etc. Maybe we will need to have a petition.

[Axel Weights]

J.E. said that their case was helped by the evidence of the state of the footpath along Town End Road. Lorries had ripped the gully, which had collapsed totally in January 2007, resulting in over 11 people complaining about the state of the footpath, or the amount of water flowing freely down the road. In conversations, Yorkshire Water had originally appeared to deny responsibility, but before this year’s snow, they dug a hole on the right hand side of the road (looking down the hill), so they did take responsibility, and they have done something about it. However, there is now evidence of further damage. I.D. said that his wife had noticed that at the bottom of Nether road, and the common, there was a black on yellow sign saying “vehicles over 7.5 tonnes”, which diverted them South over the common, and out of the Village. This gave some precedent to the re-direction of heavy traffic. Despite Mr Priestly’s protestations about buses, only the single decker 92 goes that way, and certain traffic would be exempt from restrictions anyway. We should therefore be able to pursue this further. There is a need to specify this damage to Mr Priestly. It has gone on for a long time. One has only got to walk down my road to see it.

[Crossing]

We felt as a group that we would suggest a new crossing, but not specify exactly where the crossing should be.

[Signage]

J.E. said that the sub-committee had talked about fast moving traffic. There is nothing to tell you what the speed limit is once you get off Halifax Road – no signs at all.

J.H. said that we should be careful about increasing the number of signs, so as not to cover the whole country with signs.

J.E said that they did not want to go back to the city Council with lots of things. They could not do that. But using the City and Parish Councils, and the Police did give them three routes. To use these, the committee needs support. What I am asking the group, is can we have your support, and can we draft a letter. Is that what the group wishes. Can we proceed as a committee, to write a letter to Councillor V B?

P.B. then suggested that any such letter should be to the Chair of the Council, and suggested it be copied to Graham Oxley as deputy Lord Mayor, and perhaps Councillor Denise Fearnley, both of whom had attended one of our meetings.

J.P then proposed, and B.S seconded the motion, which was carried unanimously.

[Mini-Mart] [My apologies to M B and everybody for missing this off the agenda]

M.B. told us that he had put an email together to indicate our interest in the case. Alex Owen was the person in charge of the planning application and she had emailed M.B back the following day to say that she would look into the case in time for our next meeting. However, by Friday, nothing had been received. M.B. therefore rang the Council the following Monday morning. He could not get through to Alex Owen, but was told that the matter had gone to enforcement and was connected to the Council’s legal department. They said that they would know more next week, and M.B agreed to keep in contact with the council officer in charge.

[M.B has since given me a very complete account of his conversation and copies of the emails, and there does not appear to be anything anybody can usefully do apart from let M.B. keep in touch with the situation].

[6] Village Green K.F admitted that since the last meeting, we have not gone anywhere with this. Time has not been on our side. M.B was going to front it, however, he had insufficient time to do it justice [and was involved with other things for us]. We really need someone with time to front it, and collate everything together.

J.E. asked if this could be a single issue meeting.

S.H asked if we could make this a meeting at which people from the [St. Marys] Church can attend.

[7] Finger Posts. S.H. said that she had rung the City Council again and was told that they had emailed the contractor on Friday and threatened to pull the plug. The council re-iterated that the work needs to be finished by the end of March. They suggested that perhaps the existing signs were decent enough to be painted on site, rather than having to be taken down and cleaned up [thus saving time]. The Council gave S.H. details of the contractor, and asked that when they do manage to get the signs replaced, she give them a final call to tell them that the job was complete.

J.P said that he would be happy to put a note, or even a photograph on the web site [ http://conservation.ecclesfieldgroups.com ]

[8] Ecclesfield Christmas Tree. J.H. told us that there was a possibility of getting a permanent tree for the site, although we would still need a cut tree for next year. The electrical socket [for our Christmas tree lights] is in prime place for visual effect, so perhaps we could plant in front of the socket. However, it [the permanent tree] might block visibility to the [St. Marys] Church. The lamp socket cost £170, so whether we can get another power source for another location I don’t know.

Parks. J.P. gave K.F an email from A.M. [Chair of the Parks Group], and said that there were three dates possible for the meeting on the land between St. Marys Land and the Park. All the dates were a Saturdays. K.F. read  out the dates, but nobody said that any of the dates were particularly suitable or particularly difficult. [If anybody wants to be involved, please see the Action Point above]

[9] New Projects. K.F..explained that grants were becoming available again, and we needed projects than merited funding.

For instance, Name Signs for Ecclesfield. The ones for Bradfield, he said, are quite good, although expensive. We had lots of entrances [to Ecclesfield], including Green Lane, Nether Lane, and others. R. T said that the ones in Harley near Wentworth [Just beyond M1, J35a] were very good as well. R.T. added that he has been in touch with a local history group in Chapeltown and a lot of things they are doing are to do with Ecclesfield. Its best left until the Spring or Summer, but we could invite them down to give us a 30 minute talk.

Ecclesfield Dam R.T told us that we had received an email from I.W. which he had replied to. I.W. was concerned about the Ecclesfield Dam and had been in touch with Ecclesfield Heritage to see if it could be designated for listing or scheduling. The want to see some evidence including photographs. They would then protect it. The dam is not within the boundaries of the conservation area. Listing, it was said, would mean that it would be left as it is, and perhaps mean that the silt traps were cleaned out. S.P said that there was a lot of litter down by the side, and it was suggested that this was left by the anglers themselves. R. T. suggested that it might be possible to dredge the pond and cover the litter. S.H., and other members thought that Ecclesfield Dam had in fact been sold on 27th of January this year, perhaps to a woodland trust, and that we needed to find out. Member of the Working Men’s club or someone from the Club had a lease. There was speculations as to the date of Ecclesfield Dam, perhaps being 12th or 13th Century, having been made to provide stone for the previous Church. P.B suggested that M and J.J. might know something about this. Otherwise, B.G. who did the photographic exhibition. R.T. told us that the Mill Stones were still there [I must look out for the mill stones. JP].

Extensions to the conservation area I.D. suggested that we should consider increasing the size of the conservation area, which might help protect Ecclesfield Dam. P.B. was worried that in the case of private land, the owners are likely to object. R.T. thought there were still some areas where the owners would approve, perhaps including Town End Farm. We were also reminded that any extensions to the conservation area were up to the council, not the land owner.

Old fishing tackle shop There was a discussion of the state of the poor state of the buildings that used to be a cobblers, a paper shop, and a fishing tackle shop [on St. Marys Road] opposite the Black Bull, and whether this could be a potential project. R.T. reminded us that what used to be a shop at the bottom of Greaves Road [I.e. the half timbered house on the high street] was successfully rescued.

Trinity Methodist Church was mentioned. Apparently it got a new minister in October. He has a circuit which includes Chapeltown, and Firth Park etc. It was said that the congregation had diminished and there was nothing to say that it could not be sold. P.B. went home to fetch a map of the conservation area and confirmed that the Chapel was in the conservation area [See http://www.sheffield.gov.uk/EasySite/lib/serveDocument.asp?doc=106798&pgid=117113 for a copy of the map]. Regret was also expressed at the loss of a good nursery”.

J.E. mentioned that he had recently seen two pheasants in the fields behind him, and that there were some small deer in the area. He reminded us that wild life was part of our aims and objectives.

The lack of Listed buildings in Ecclesfield were mentioned. There are currently only two – St. Marys Church and the old priory. The Gatty Hall, the Griffin, the White Bear were mentioned as worthy additions. It was also suggested that we might celebrate famous Ecclesfield people such as Mary Marshall, who donated the Chapel to her friend, and Marti Caine [ http://www.sheffieldhistory.co.uk/forums/index.php?act=Print&client=printer&f=8&t=78 I think]. Buildings designated as having “Townscape merit” were mentioned and J.P was asked to look into what this meant.

R.T. suggested contacting the Conservation Officer for details, and S.H. suggested looking on the Internet.

Other buildings were mentioned including the Griffin, Black Bull, White Bear, Stocks, and Hobson’s Butchers, which was described as being very old, but outside the conservation area.

[10] New Planning Applications

P.B. found only one that might be of concern. That was the one on [136] Town End Road. J P. said that he had seen the before and after plan on the Council web site, and it showed that what appeared to be a garage with a slanted roof at the side of the house was to be replaced by a two storey extension to the house. He said that it appeared to be a major increase in the aspect of the building, with the original four windows (two lower, and two upper), becoming six (three lower, and three upper). The building was thought to be outside the conservation area. [ No one formally proposed that the Conservation Group make an objection, so no action resulted from this]. J.P pointed out that members are free to use the information to object to [or support] any of the applications listed in the agendas independently of anything the conservation group might do.

J.E mentioned the application for the Erection of Railings across from the Church [ 22-24 Church Street ]. M.M described the area to us, saying that there used to be railings there. J.E said that he saw the notice on a lamp post, but could not get across the [Town End] road to look at it because of the traffic.

I.D. mentioned the very pink “A” sign he saw outside a shop when coming home earlier than usual. Apparently the sign is put out during the day and taken down at night. In defence, it was said that Marishells Chip Shop also puts out a sign during the day. It was suggested that if the area is designated a Village Green then perhaps the sign should come off.

[11] Any Other Business

Next Meeting. It was suggested that Tuesday might be a better day for our meetings, but several people, including our treasurer P.B found this difficult. Wednesday’s also failed to find favour. The next meeting was kept as Monday 16th March 2009, at 7:30 pm in the Stocks. 
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